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 City Council Meeting Minutes

 March 8, 2022
Present:

Vicki Ferguson, Susan Murre, Jami Tillery,  Brandon Russell, Daniel Miller

Guests:

Tanis Williams, LeeAnn Miller, Commissioner LaPrade

Mayor Ferguson called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.  

Brandon gave the invocation 

Chris Means had registered as a speaker before the Council.  He presented a plat of the land that his storage building sits on. There are 2 different ally ways that need to be released by the City in order for the buyer for his property to continue with a contract.  He was informed that if he could get the appropriate legal descriptions, the council would not have a problem with that.  He will get the information to Susan. 

Susan presented the minutes from the February 2022 meeting.  Daniel made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  Brandon seconded the motion. All in favor – motion carried.

Commissioner LaPrade was recognized.  He informed the Council that they have cleaned out the ditches along 1129, done the overlay in front of the apartments, put rock around the culvert on 1901 at the Ball Field.  They still have the culvert in front of the Church of Christ to replace.  He was wondering what other places the Council might want addressed.  It was decided that the Council wants to know how much we have left to spend before we make a decision on anything else. Commissioner LaPrade will try to get a dollar figure by the next meeting.

Jami presented the financials.  Brandon made a motion to accept the financials as presented. Daniel seconded the motion. All in favor – motion carried.

The Community Center was discussed.  Susan mentioned that Jerry was not able to find better prices on the ceiling tiles outright, but that he could use his military discount if necessary.  Susan also mentioned that Jerry noted that the insulation was mildewed and in pretty bad shape.  Vicki discussed the Monday Night Jammers.  Her thought was to allow them to use the building at no charge as their numbers are dwindling. Daniel made a motion for the Jammers to have $0 rental charges.  Brandon seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Decorations used at the Center were discussed.  Confetti is very difficult to sweep and mop up after a function.  It was decided that we add that clause to the rental agreement, that if confetti is used, the deposit will not be refunded.  Susan will change, and email to Tanis.

Vicki noted that she peeled back more of the metal over at the Annex and found more large cracks in the floor.  

Brandon and Vicki gave an update on the EDC. The EDC is currently trying to begin negotiations with Marty Smith on possibly leasing the 2 buildings he has.  

There is no update on the Grant until the Council decides which way they want to spend the money.

Vicki noted that she did contact Tommy Monk on possible assistance with City enforcement, and he didn’t return her call. The Sherriff’s office said that it was not their responsibility.  

___________________________ Vicki Ferguson, Mayor 
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